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Braillon and Lang raise important questions about e-cigarettes and harm reduction. Here, we explain 
why a pragmatic approach to maximising e-cigarettes’ harm reduction potential is important. 
 
Banning tobacco 

Immediately banning the sale of combustible tobacco would not immediately stop smoking. 
Cigarettes are highly addictive and, while a ban would likely encourage some to quit, others will be 
unwilling or unable to do so. Banning tobacco would criminalise an addiction and, as with other illicit 
substances, likely drive demand towards the black market.1 The same tobacco control scientists who 
judge e-cigarettes likely to improve public health with proportionate regulation overwhelmingly also 
support greater deployment of bold evidence-based tobacco control measures (e.g., WHO 
Framework Convention on Tobacco Control). Opinions on the exact approach vary, but we support 
the comprehensive packages outlined in the UK Khan review and New Zealand’s SmokeFree 2025 
action plan, which include SmokeFree generation policies – gradually creating a generation it is 
illegal for retailers to sell to – and proportionate regulation of alternative nicotine sources, including 
e-cigarettes. 
 
Regulating a diverse e-cigarette market 

The e-cigarette market evolves rapidly and encompasses many different products. However, the 
mechanism of action is the same: aerosolization of e-liquid, not combustion of tobacco as with 
cigarettes. While we agree the specific ingredients and features of a given e-cigarette determine its 
unique risk profile, the absence of combustion underscores the large differences in relative risks 
between tobacco smoking and e-cigarette use, and thus their harm reduction potential. Standards to 
minimise consumers’ toxicant exposure are important but we would not want to see regulation 
constrain positive product innovation and effectiveness. 
 
The evidence for e-cigarettes 

There is high-certainty evidence from RCTs that e-cigarettes are effective for helping smokers quit.2 
Observational data show a positive population-level impact on smoking in several countries (e.g., the 
UK and New Zealand).3,4 Countries with high e-cigarette use have some of the lowest youth smoking 
rates.5 
 
Gateway hypothesis 
Studies that have concluded the existence of a ‘gateway effect’ often have methodological flaws and 
cannot rule out alternative explanations (e.g., common liability).5 
 
The tobacco industry 

E-cigarettes were neither created, nor exclusively manufactured nor sold, by the tobacco industry. 
However, the industry’s involvement poses a risk to effective tobacco control and e-cigarette 
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policies in many countries. It is reasonable, therefore, to remain vigilant and sceptical of industry 
intentions. Continued independent research and policymaking will be vital to minimise e-cigarettes’ 
harms and maximise their effectiveness. 
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